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Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 200421005
Thank you for your request in which you clarified your request and asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
1. Data on transgender offenders under prison and probation supervision who have an offence of a sexual nature as recorded within the HMPPS database.
2. For 2018, the number of transgender offenders, who have a GRC and are known to the trans gender panels. This number be broken down by those on Standard Determinate Sentence for sexual/violent offences with a maximum life penalty and by those on Extended Determinate Sentences with life sentences.
Your request has been handled as a request under the FOIA. 
In respect of question 1, I can confirm MoJ holds the information on transgender offenders sought within prison and probation records and I have provided in text below:

The number of transgender offenders who are in custody for a sexual offence are as follows:
March to May 2018 = 49

March to April 2019 = 85
The number of transgender offenders under probation supervision who have an offence of a sexual nature are as follows:
Caseload 31/03/2018 = 25

Caseload 31/03/2019 = 28

Notes: 

Sexual offences for those in custody are not necessarily the only offence for which they are imprisoned.
For the purposes of this data, transgender prisoners are defined as those individuals known within prison or supervised by probation services to be currently living in, or presenting in, a gender different to their sex assigned at birth and who have had a case conference (as defined by PSI 17/2016 The Care and Management of Transgender Offenders). Prisoners or probation service users who have already transitioned and have a full Gender Recognition Certificate are excluded from this dataset.
For question 2 however, although the MoJ routinely collects information on Transgender offenders supervised in prison and in the probation system across England and Wales, this collection does not include whether prisoners hold a GRC. As such MoJ holds no information able to answer the further breakdown requested for this part of your request.
Please be advised that the FOIA does not oblige a public authority to create information to answer a request if the requested information is not held. The duty is to only provide the recorded information held.
Our policy framework and supporting Operational Guidance on transgender offenders can be found at the following link: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/the-care-and-management-of-individuals-who-are-transgender
The Policy Framework is underpinned by the principle that managing people in the gender in which they identify is the safest and most humane approach. This does not prevent active risk management, or other operational processes, being applied as required. 
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